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 SPONSOR STATEMENT
 House Bill 91

“An Act relating to the regulatory and administrative standards for managing forest resources”


HB 91 defines forest management practices for logging in steep unstable terrain within inhabited forested areas. 

HB 91 is a preventive measure and seeks to work with the Alaska Forest Resources and Practices Act or FRPA which is the State of Alaska Division of Forestry’s controlling authority for all timber harvesting in Alaska. The FRPA focuses on protection of public resources, such as timber, fish habitat and water quality. Currently the safety of humans living on the land is not addressed as a resource and has not been considered when planning timber management.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Despite a more than 4 year effort, the State has been unable to adopt regulations to safeguard the public. It has become apparent that the issue must be addressed in statute. The Division of Forestry needs to have statutory authority to address public safety issues while managing Alaska’s forests.

The Division of Forestry Science & Technical Committee’s review and scoping of landslide hazard zones in Alaska’s inhabited forest areas south of Yakutat have identified less than one percent of land open to timber harvest where citizens live or have road access. Addressing public safety would have a relatively small impact on overall timber harvest. However, it would be a large benefit for inhabitants living in or traveling through these areas. Also it would be consistent with other coastal states’ (Washington, Oregon and California) management.

HB 91 provides that public safety will be taken into account when managing Alaska’s forests. By researching and learning from past experiences we now know the cause and circumstances that constitute a slide hazard zone. Study has shown that in areas of slopes greater than 45 percent or a slope angle of 24 degrees the risk is too great to chance any unnecessary land disturbance.

People’s lives and homes are part of the resources of a viable community. Citizens and community leadership may lack the expertise and jurisdiction to fully address the issue. Just as the Division of Forestry has responsibility for water quality and fish habitat, the prevention of increased landslide potential, due to timber harvest practices should be the responsibility of the Division of Forestry.
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